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Chanceford Township, York County 

Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting 
August 23, 2010 

 
MEETING DAY AND TIME: August 23, 2010 
 Eric Bacon opened the meeting of the Chanceford Township Board of 
Supervisors at 7:05 p.m. in the Community Bldg., 51 Muddy Creek Forks Rd., Brogue, 
PA.  He led those in attendance in the pledge to the flag. 
 Members present:  Chairman Eric Bacon and Vice-chairman Bradley Smith and 
Member Kent Heffner. 
 Others present:  Secretary-Treasurer Brenda Gohn. 
 
NEW BRIDGEVILLE MEMORIAL FIRE CO.: 
 The Standard Operating Procedures manual, By-laws manual and financial 
statement were submitted to the Board for their review. 
 The New Bridgeville Memorial Fire Co. was present to let the Board know that 
they are going back to first due in Chanceford Crossings in which case Felton Fire Co. 
will then be relegated to second due. They stated that this decision was made after 
learning that Felton Borough invoiced Chanceford Township for a portion of their 
workmen’s compensation for years 2008, 2009 and 2010.  They contemplate this change 
being accomplished before the first of the year.  Also, all fund raising solicitations in 
Chanceford Crossings will then be conducted by New Bridgeville Memorial Fire Co. 
 They will have all the box changes by the next meeting for the Board’s approval. 
 The Board has no objection to these changes as long as there are no residents put 
in jeopardy. Kent Heffner asked if Felton Fire Co. is still going to respond.  Daryl Miller 
stated that Felton Fire Co., as before,  will continue be on the initial dispatch.  It was 
commented that it will be at Felton Fire Company’s discretion whether or not they want 
to respond. New Bridgeville Fire Co. is going to add Airville and Craley Fire Companies  
to the call box in Chanceford Crossings to assure adequate coverage.  In addition, they 
are considering adding Yoe and Windsor Fire Companies as well.  They feel that the 
response time would be no different from the station to Chanceford Crossings then it 
would be from the station  to the lower end of the township. The Board asked that the 
Felton Fire Co. be notified of these changes.   
 A letter was also received from the Felton Fire Co. requesting additional funding 
to help defray the cost of a recently purchased brush truck.  This is in addition to the 2010 
budgeted donation of $8,800.00. 
 There was discussion regarding renting the fire company kitchen for private 
enterprise.  The insurance agent will be contacted as to the propriety of this type use. 
 
BID/QUOTE AWARDS: 
 Manor Furnace Road Project – There were four bids received as follows for the 
guide rail. 
 Collinson, Inc.    L.S. Lee, Inc.    MorganRail, Inc.     Wm. Orr & Sons, Inc. 
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                $4,000.00          $4,650.00           $9,765.00                  $11,200.00 
 Kent Heffner made the motion to accept the low bid from Collinson, Inc.  
Seconded by Bradley Smith, motion carried unanimously. 
 
 There were two quotes received as follows for the crane. 
            Eisenhart Crane LLC           Greiner Industries, Inc. 
                               $2,500.00                              $3,625.00 
        Kent Heffner made the motion to accept the low quote from Eisenhart Crane 
LLC.  Seconded by Eric Bacon, motion carried unanimously. 
 
APPROVAL OF BILLS: 
 Eric Bacon made the motion to approval all bills in a manner approved by law.  
Seconded by Bradley Smith, motion carried. 
  
ADJOURNMENT: 
 There being no further business, Eric Bacon made the motion to adjourn the 
meeting.  Seconded by Bradley Smith, motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 
8:48 p.m. 
 
    

Respectfully submitted, 
 

Brenda C. Gohn 
Secretary-Treasurer 

      
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 


